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LEGISLATION STAFF REPORT FOR COUNCIL

File ID Caption

24-0701 Resolution regarding the Rivercrest Partners lease.

Staff/Department Responsible for Legislation
Council Member Mark Neumann

Requestor of Legislation
Council Member Mark Neumann

Location, if applicable
5050 Mormon Coulee Road, parcel 17-50325-200

Summary/Purpose

To authorize the Mayor and his Staff to enter into good faith negotiations for a one-year extension of an agreement that will otherwise
expire on June 30, 2024, with Rivercrest Village Partners, regarding the lease for Parcel 17-50325-200 (5050 Mormon Coulee Rd) where over
past years the Partners have extended the operation of their Mobile Home Park business onto that land. Non-exclusive parameters for this
negotiation include the achievement of (a) a reasonable fair market rent, (b) the indemnification of the City for Claims regarding occupant
personal injury and property loss within a 100-feet “buffer zone” of Pammel Canal caused by failure of the Pammel Canal wall, (c)
reasonable insurance sufficient to meet the indemnification obligation. The negotiations may consider an opening toward a subsequent,
future longer-term lease and possibly the sale of some land at some future time dependent upon the achievement and maintenance of the
100-feet setback from the Pammel Canal wall free of all encroachments or placement of personal property within that reserved public land.

Background

The owners of the Rivercrest Village Mobile Home Park located at 5100 Mormon Coulee Road have in the past held a multi-year lease for
the use of land owned by the City of La Crosse located on the north side of their property and juxtapositioned to the south side of Pammel
Canal. This lease expired in 2022. Efforts to renegotiate an extension of the lease agreement led to a one-year extension for consideration
of a request by the park owners to possibly purchase the land instead of renting it. The City determined that the parcel could not be sold as
is and that a 100-feet setback, free of all encroachments and placement of personal property, was necessary for safety, Canal maintenance
and eventual future Canal structure upgrade or replacement. A second one-year extension of the lease that expires on June 30th, 2024, was
approved by the Council in February 2024. The owners of Rivercrest Mobile Home Park have made known their desire to receive a third
extension of the land lease contract. The City has made known to the owners that the encroachment of the operation of their business
beyond the limits of the leased parcel and as well into the necessary 100-feet setback from the Pammel Canal wall must be corrected.
Fiscal Impact

Considerable expenditures of City staff time for negotiation settlement or for the defense of the City for eviction proceedings should a new
lease agreement prove to be unattainable

Staff Recommendation

Attempt the renegotiation of a land lease agreement within the parameters identified by the Common Council.
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